Please note that this is a place holder report. I visited the project in March 2007, but unfortunately left my notes in India. To make sure that we can send the funds promised, I’m forced to write this out of my memory. It is a brief account. We plan to have someone else visit the project again and get a better report.
Kiran and I visited Shikshanavahini-Bijapur in March of 2007. Ram Krishnamurthy from Asha-Bangalore joined us as well. We spent 2 days at Bijapur and we visited 3 villages.  Our first stop was a village in Indi taluka. Shikshanavahini staff had never visited this place before. Nevertheless, the staff had sent out a meeting invitation for the SDMC members  and there was a sizableturnout which included some of the SDMC members, some ex-SDMC members and locals. The members were not very cooperative and the meeting  was quite heated. The members also didn’t want to take any initiatives or ownership of tasks.  Shikshanavahini members did a good job in trying to moderate the meeting and keep it focused. Mamatha has a lot of expertise in what she was doing and was a great asset to the meeting.
Next day, we visited Shivangi. This was the same school we had visited the previous year. We met with the principle and went over some attendance records. We met atleast 3-4 3rd to 5th grader girls who were married. 

From there we went to another school in a nearby village. The principal in this school was under a lot of heat for corruption charges. He was out that day and the staff spoke freely. They said that they had seen and met Shikshanavahini staff before and had a good impression of their work.
From there we headed back to the Bijapur office and had a good discussion with SVYM’s staff. The staff gave us a brief presentation on the happenings so far. We discussed the future strategy for this project and how to increase its effectiveness, especially since this project was a large one.  We expressed that we need to do something different to help track the progress of the project & get a better feel for it. We discussed the idea of color coded maps for various geographic locations, color coding represented the number of visits it had received by Shikshanvahini staff and the progress that had happened. 

These two days were loooong, hot and dusty. We were quite exhausted. We got a real feel for the kind of work the staff does. It is a lot of hard work with little returns and can be demotivating especially since the villagers can tend to not cooperate. Mamatha has very good experience & leadership skills. We thought that the project was a good one and should definitely continue.
